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Town of Stanford Conservation Advisory Commission 

Town Hall

26 Town Hall Road

P.O. Box 436

                        Stanfordville, NY 12581

Final Minutes

February 17, 2010


The Conservation Advisory Commission convened their monthly meeting at the Town Hall on February 17, 2010.  The meeting was called to order at 5:45 pm by Co-Chairperson, Barry Haydasz.

Members present:  Beth Ashton, Barry Haydasz, Mike Picinelli, and Karen Sergio, Charlie Shaw, and Tom Dewhirst (Liaison to the Town Board)

Members absent: Lisa Kilmer

 Minute’s approval

Karen made a motion to approve the January 2010 minutes as written.  Mike seconded the motion and all were in favor.

New Business

New Liaison


Tom Dewhirst was welcomed as the new liaison to the CAC from the Town Board.

Membership


The CAC has two applicants for the vacancy, Brenda Lynch and Mark Lagus.  Mark was unable to meet with the CAC but had sent a resume which the members had received.  Brenda attended the meeting and the CAC interviewed her for the vacancy. We will try to arrange an interview with Mark before we make a decision at or before the next meeting.

Old Business 
Stanford Wildlife Preserve


There was discussion on the use of the Stanford Wildlife Preserve in regards to who could use the property and how that would affect potential grant applications.  Charlie felt that the property should only be used by Town residents.  Beth was concerned about the limitations of restricting non-residents, especially as it relates to grant opportunities.  Beth will look into any Town documents that might restrict the use of the property and will report back at the next meeting.

Master Plan Revision


Work on this subject will continue when plans are finalized with the Town Board regarding Master Plan Committee.

Whitlock Preserve


Beth read a letter from Frank Munzer regarding the poor condition of the bluebird boxes at the Preserve.  Barry will look into possible Waterman Bird Club handling of bluebird boxes.  Mike had put up many boxes on his property and we agreed that the CAC could also install and manage new boxes with ease.

New Business

Liaison Report


Tom reported that the Town Board had appointed Chris Flynn to the vacant position.  He mentioned various things that the board was working on including the Town Board creation of an Agriculture Committee to advise the Town on agricultural issues.

Hudsonia Biodiversity Assessment Short Course


Barry and Beth have applied to attend the Hudsonia training course to be held next month and are waiting for a response regarding their acceptance to the class.

EMC


The CAC roundtable annual meeting is coming up on February 24th.  Barry, who will attend the meeting, created our Stanford CAC report of last year’s accomplishments and this year’s goals to submit to the EMC for the meeting.

Meeting Schedule


The next monthly meeting of the CAC will be on Monday, March 22nd at 5:30pm

Beth made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Karen seconded the motion and all were in favor.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:40 pm.

Minutes respectfully submitted by Beth Ashton.

